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Marriage Equality

The NSW Council for Civil Liberties, consistent with its long standing support for GLBT rights, strongly
supports marriage equality and urges the Australian Government and/or the National Parliament to
amend the Marriage Act 1961 to achieve this equality.

The current same sex marriage statistical survey is an inappropriate, seriously flawed and
undemocratic exercise intent on delaying Parliament addressing the issue and generating divisive
and harmful debate. Nonetheless, NSWCCL strongly urges the community to register a “Yes” vote so
that Government has no excuse to further delay legislative action on this matter.

Regardless of the outcome of the flawed survey, NSWCCL urges the Australian Government and/or
Parliament to address the issue in this parliamentary term and introduce and pass a marriage
equality amendment consistent with clear majority support within the Australian community.

National Human Rights Charter

The NSW Council for Civil Liberties reaffirms its long standing active support for a national human
rights charter.

The recurrent resistance of Australia’s politicians to a number of widely supported attempts to
introduce a national human rights bill/charter over the last 44 years has left Australia as the only
liberal democracy without either constitutional or statutory broad protection for fundamental
human rights.

This has been a significant factor in allowing the proliferation of national laws which seriously and
unwarrantedly breach human rights and liberties. The extreme manifestations of this trend in the
areas of counter-terrorism and refugee law and policy in recent years necessitates a renewed
community effort.

The NSWCCL will again give priority to joining other progressive bodies to campaign for an Australian
Human Rights Bill in the context of the next federal election.

National Integrity (anti-corruption) Commission

The NSW Council for Civil Liberties, alarmed at the corrosive effect of pervasive and serious
corruption within, and related to, Government and public administration at the national level,
strongly supports the urgent need for a national anti-corruption body.

This body should have a broad ambit across public administration (core public service bodies and
public sector corporations), public sector contractors and parliament and politicians.



While such a body must have effective power to address current corruption, there must also be
effective constraints and transparent oversight to ensure that the balance between the protection
of individual rights and the fight against serious corruption is as well balanced as can be devised.

Voluntary Assisted Dying

The NSW Council for Civil Liberties has long supported the legalisation of Voluntary Assisted Dying
measures. While noting that, compared with existing VAD legislation in other jurisdictions, it is very
conservative, the NSWCCL will actively campaign for the passage of the Voluntary Assisted Dying Bill
currently before the NSW Parliament.


